
 

TELFORD INFANT 
SCHOOL 

 
NEWSLETTER 

17th December 2021  

 
Dear Families and friends, 
The children and staff look so smart today in 
their party clothes and Christmas jumpers. 
They are looking forward to party games, 
cupcakes (thank you, PTA) and a visit later on 
from Father Christmas. It’s a very exciting day! 
 
Thank you for all your support this term. 
COVID-19 is still in our midst but we were so 
pleased to be able to invite you to the 
children’s Christmas performances. Thank you 
for your smiles, cheers and kind donations to 
the children. 
 
We say a fond farewell and a massive thank 
you to three members of staff who are leaving 
Telford Infant School today - Suzanne Penton, 
Penny Malcolm and Helen Worthington 
(although Helen will still be working for us in 
SMILES). We wish them well in their new 
adventures and look forward to hearing how 
they are getting on, we will miss them! 
 
Mrs Hilary Wilson becomes Primrose’s class 
teacher on Mondays, Tuesdays and alternate 
Wednesday mornings from January. It will be 
lovely to have her back with us. 
 
School reopens for the children on Wednesday 
5th January. If there is any new COVID-19 
guidance for schools we will email parents 
prior to return. 
 
From all of us at Telford Infant School we wish 
you a Happy Christmas and a safe and 
peaceful New Year. 
Mrs Siân Oustayiannis 
Headteacher 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

CHRISTMAS READING 
CHALLENGE 
We hope you will be able to support your 
child with our Christmas Reading Challenge 
– details attached to today’s 
correspondence and also on Tapestry. 

 



 

PTA RAFFLE 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PTA Raffle 
Last chance to get your raffle tickets – 
please return to the school office by 
3.20pm today at the latest. 
 
The grand draw will be on ZOOM at 
7.30pm this evening, Friday 17th 
December. 
 
ZOOM LINK FOR PTA RAFFLE DRAW: 
Topic: PTARaffle 
Time: Dec 17, 2021 07:00 PM London 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/76639634761?
pwd=TWloMkoyUzlVZzhqZ005M3ltWmdGQ
T09 
 
Meeting ID: 766 3963 4761 
Passcode: M9mQJS 
 
Thank you to Fran, Kate and Ellie for all 
their hard work organising the raffle and to 
all our PTA helpers for selling tickets. And 
a huge thank you to all the businesses, 
companies and individuals who have 
generously donated prizes. 
 

STAGE 
A huge thank you to  
A&I Events in association with 
Jewson  
and to Jack’s Mum (Primrose Class) for 
organising a stage for our Reception and 
Year 1 Christmas performances. The 
children loved it! 
 

VACANCY 
Telford Infant School is looking for an 
Admin Assistant to join our friendly, 
hardworking Office Team. The advert will 
become live on WMJobs next week and 
can also  be found on our school website: 

https://www.telford-
inf.warwickshire.sch.uk/web/vacanci
es/313512 
 

WARWICKSHIRE LIBRARIES 
Warwickshire County Council’s Libraries are 
open with a warm welcome to support 

local communities this festive season, 
offering a range of friendly reading groups, 
creative children’s activities, and Twixmas 
opening hours between Christmas and 
New Year. Read more here .  

 

WARWICK FOODBANK 
COLLECTION 

 
Thank you for all the generous donations 
to Warwick District Foodbank. All items 
were very gratefully collected by the 
Foodbank yesterday.  

 
 

 

https://www.telford-inf.warwickshire.sch.uk/web/vacancies/313512
https://www.telford-inf.warwickshire.sch.uk/web/vacancies/313512
https://www.telford-inf.warwickshire.sch.uk/web/vacancies/313512
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/article/2629/warwickshire-libraries-are-open-with-plenty-of-activities-for-everyone-to-enjoy-this-festive-season


 

DRIVING AND PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL SITE 

 
We are trying very hard to encourage sustainable travel to school. However, if you need to 
drive please drive and park safely and considerately around our school. This will help ensure 
that we keep congestion to a minimum, maintain a good relationship with our neighbours and 
most importantly keep our children safe. 
Please, please remember: 

 Do not park on the yellow zig zag lines. 
 Do not park on junctions or on pavements. 
 Do not double park and block the road. 

 Do not block local residents’ driveways. 
 Use mirrors when reversing. 

 
 

TELFORD INFANT SCHOOL - DIARY DATES 
Latest Update 17th December 2021 

 
 
DECEMBER 2021 

Friday 17th pm  
 
 
 

Christmas Party and visit from Father Christmas. 
 

Friday 17th 3.20pm  
 

School closes for the Christmas break 
(SMILES open as normal till 6pm) 

 
JANUARY 2022 

Tuesday 4th  Teacher Training Day – school closed to children 

Wednesday 5th  School reopens for the Spring Term 
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